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BOMERE HEATH PARISH COUNCIL
November 2019 Parish Meeting at Bomere Heath Village Hall 
Items of local interest and extracts from the meeting held on Wednesday November 13th 2019 in Bomere Heath Village Hall. As always, full minutes will be available once approved and are available on line at www.bomereheath.co.uk or obtained via the Parish Clerk. 

UPDATED CONTACT INFORMATION – 
We have implemented a new email and digital storage system. Since emails began the pC have had their own personal accounts as way of contacting our parishioners and dealing with local issues. As a new approach our new emails will go live on the 25th November. There will be a full list of contacts for all councillors on the website. The 2 key ones are;
· dan.harmer@bomereheath.co.uk
· clerk@bomereheath.co.uk

Matters of local importance –

Police –The police didn’t issue a report again this month. But please remember, if you see anything out of the ordinary, don’t hesitate to contact the police.
Up to date info is available on the police website at www.westmercia.police.uk in My Area. Or call 101 and dial extension 66645 for the local STN at Pontesbury Station.

Planning – This month the PC discussed a proposed new property in Walford Heath. The decision and comments will be posted on the planning portal. All matters are visible via our website or the Planning Portal

Shrewsbury Road Traffic Island – There has been no update on the island this month, but we again have been requested to please keep emailing our concerns as they arise. Please title the email Shrewsbury Rd Traffic Island – Bomere Heath and send to all of the following;
· steve.davenport@shropshire.gov.uk.
· Lezley.Picton@shropshire.gov.uk
· clerk@bomereheath.co.uk

Anti-Social Speeds at Forton Heath – There has been some progress on this issue. Highways have responded to the letter that we sent some time ago and there have been discussions between Wets Mercia Police traffic team and Highways. The PC are now trying to progress this with both to see if there are traffic calming measures or limits that can be introduced. 

[image: ]My Shropshire – Just a reminder, there is a system run by Shropshire Council called “My Shropshire”. Please utilise this to report potholes, fallen trees, lighting issues, fly tipping and almost anything that is of concern. It is quick, up to date and issues can be tracked. www.shropshire.gov.uk/welcome-to-myshropshire Please log on and take a look.

Letter about Recycling – At the Parish Council, we love to hear from the parish about issues and matters that are close to local people’s hearts. This month we received a letter from Charlotte, aged 12, who has written to the PC to request that we consider some recycled waste bins in the village. Charlotte has identified a litter issue within Bomere Heath and has done several litter picks herself. She feels that it would be a recycling facilities would maintain the parish natural beauty and prevent undue harm to wildlife. The full Letter is available to see on our Website.
The PC felt that this is a worthwhile cause, and will invest time in reviewing the options with Cllr Picton, who is our local county councillor and is also Cllr for Waste, Culture, Leisure & Communications. 

Other items & Exchange of information – The PC also discussed the following items;
Road closures due to Western Power upgrades
Hedge cutting responsibility at 3 locations
Flooding issues on The Common & Broomhall Lane
Agreed a separate meeting to discuss the Business Plan and the Finances for 2020

Shropshire MP – Mr Daniel Kawczynski  – The Parish Council were pleased to welcome Mr Kawczynski at our meeting this month. He is attending Parish Council meetings whilst Parliament are not in session to get an understanding of the grass roots issues within Shropshire. We made him aware of some of the local issues, including flooding/water management, council governance & traffic and highways issues. 
Mr Kawczynski was also very impressed with Charlotte’s letter and has taken a copy back to Parliament to raise the feeling among the younger generation regarding environmental issues. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]New Councillor – Mr Martin Buxey was sworn on to the Parish Council this month, Martin is now formally co-opted. We welcomed Mr Elliot who has also expressed an interest in becoming a councillor.

Become a councillor –As Mrs Jex & Mr Buxey did, if you wish to become a councillor we have 1 space remaining. If you are interested please write a short description about yourself, why you would be like to be a councillor and how you feel that you could benefit both the PC and the community. Then please email our clerk at clerk@bomereheath.co.uk
[image: ]
What’s involved? …. Attending monthly meetings (if you have to miss the odd one or two that’s fine) Planning on how to spend funds to best benefit the community we serve. Being involved and representing your part of the Parish. You may even have a specialty that you could focus on a specific task – we are looking for Financial/IT/Highway/infrastructure items at the moment! 
If you want to pop along to see what it’s about or talk to a serving councillor for more details, please email the clerk or send a message on the website. It genuinely is personally rewarding and so beneficial to the community. 

The next meeting is to be held on Wednesday, December 11th 2019 at 7.30 p.m. in Bomere Heath Village Hall.  If you wish to speak on an issue, you must contact the Clerk in writing and give 5 working days’ notice.

Social Media  – [image: ]Please visit, share and follow our page to enable us to keep in touch better www.facebook.com/pg/BomereHeathCouncil   for more effective at communication in the community.
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